Pilgrims Friends in the Lord!

I arrived at Hotel Arrupe, Loyola on May 13 with Maria Isabel, a good friend from Colombia since our high school years. Fr. Josep Lluis welcomed us at the hotel lobby and invited us to the evening meeting, where he introduced the group of 12 pilgrims from Australia, Colombia, Denmark, Germany, Singapore and the United States. He gave us the guide that pointed out the most prominent places along the Camino Ignaciano; practical advice and tips for the inner and outer journey; and a pilgrim passport to be stamped in each place we visited. From the introduction, it was clear to me that we had an eclectic and interesting group. That was a very good start. The first two nights...

Keep reading this interesting experience written by Pilar Londoño-Kent